
U.S. COAST GUARD AUXILIARY 
District Eleven North Region

DIVISION COMMANDERS REPORT

To:  Mary Kirkwood, Commodore            MONTH OF November 2019

Cc:  District Board and Staff

From : Steven Johnson, Division Commander                              Division:  5

HIGHLIGHTS/”3 UPS”:
1. Fl.5-3,Boat Crew, SO, & Individual Certification and Qualification Training 

ongoing. 

• Fl. 5=5, OPS Activities
2. Flotilla 5-2
3.  
4.  

 

DETAILS:
1. Fl. 5-3,We are driving forward towards success with our Member Training 

plans to aggressively train new Boat Crew, SO Members, and others, 
interested in holding an office, and receiving all specific training in other 
areas. 
Flotilla 53 will continue to work with Flotilla 52 and others as needed on 
combined operations and training. 
As a side note; we will start Part-1 of the mandated California Boating 
License training for those in our Flotilla wanting (and others) to get their 
California boating operational credentials completed. This class is 
scheduled for December 5, 2019, with Part-2 completion taking place on 
December 12, 2019. Kit and Bob Galvin donated their time and home in 
Green Valley to accommodate and teach the class.

• Fl. 5-5, Margarita with Wil Sumner as Coxswain supported Station Bodega Bay with one 
MOM  patrol on opening Day of Crab Season. They also assisted station BB with one SAR 
case with a boat taking on water. Wil  also was assigned a SAR case north of Goat Rock

2.
Fl. 5-2 Flotilla 52 did not meet in December. November highlights: 

Met with 2020 FL52 Commander Glenn Hunter to review duties. Scheduled 
planning session. 
Obtained Auxiliary Member of the Year Award 
Finalized contract with restaurant for Change of Watch 
Met with John Byrne to complete new member enrollment. Sent to Diraux 
 Met with Dinia Paananen to complete new member enrollment. Sent to Diraux 
 Signed transfer of membership to Flotilla 52 for Tommy Holtzman 



 Signed transfer of membership to Flotilla 52 for Paul Brighton (Fl 57) 
 Membership = 26 
   
Respectfully Submitted, 
Thomas Sarnicola 

3.  
4.  

 

PROJECTS:
Fl. 5-3, Wade MacAdam continues to update to our Flotilla Website and the New 
News Letter the Solano Semper Paratus really looks awesome. 

1.
• Fl. 5-5 Holiday events. Tree installed at Spuds Pt  Marina ,Santa Boat Parade and holiday 

meeting/ party
2.  

 

CHALLENGES/OBSTACLES/OPPORTUNITIES:
• Fl. 6-6, Recruitment : Getting better as we have 3 new person interested in joining  and one 

transfer
1.
2.  
3.  

AGENCY INTERACTION:
1.
2.

GOALS AND OBJECTIVES:
1. Fl. 5-3Working on qualifying members in all areas needed, and working 

on program activities towards our goals. We will seek other Training 
Opportunities in 2020 and work towards getting more members and 
having them Qualified in the various programs. 
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